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We have 
you covered from 
Wall ‑to‑Wall.

2 3 2  H A R T M A N  B R I D G E  R O A D 
 R O N K S ,  P A  1 7 5 7 2

w a l l t o w a l l c o v e r i n g . c o m

HOURS

Monday 9am - 8pm
Tuesday 9am - 8pm
Wednesday 9am - 5pm
Thursday  9am - 8pm
Friday  9am - 5pm
Saturday 9am - 3pm
Sunday  Closed

717-687-6485

V I S I T  O U R  S T O R E
 O N  R T . 8 9 6  J U S T 

N O R T H  O F  S T R A S B U R G

Browse our catalog
and learn about

easy finance options

Greetings, Meadia Heights Members 

To be the golf pro here at Meadia Heights in its 99th year is quite an honor.  

And then to have a role in the Centennial Celebration next year is beyond 

what I ever imagined, even when I first moved to Lancaster 10 years ago.  

I cannot express how excited we are to unveil a fantastic year in 2022, full of 

special events commemorating the past and present of Meadia Heights Golf 

Club. One of the highlights will be a Centennial Pro-Am Golf Tournament 

honoring past staff members and pairing them with current members. There 

will be great golf, laughs, and some tales of Meadia past, I am sure. Another 

highlight will be the Centennial Gala, a showcase honoring the past 100 years 

of the club. Be on the lookout for more Centennial Celebration details over the 

next few months. We hope you will enjoy this once-in-a-lifetime anniversary 

with us all year long! 

A fun aspect of my job is keeping the golf shop well stocked with current 

fashions and the latest equipment that let you proudly represent Meadia 

Heights. Throughout the 2021 holiday season and into spring, we’ll be stocking 

some fresh apparel, much of it featuring our limited-edition centennial logo, 

which will be used in 2022 only. Without the support of our members, we 

would not have reached this important milestone, and we could not offer the 

wide array of golf shop products that we do.  

The finale of 2021 will honor this year’s tournament champions. December 5, 

we will host our Annual Awards Ceremony and Member Appreciation Night. 

Mark your calendars now, and be sure to join us for delicious food, highlights 

of the season, and trophy presentations!  

This year will certainly go down as a memorable one, and I cannot thank our 

staff enough for what we have accomplished. Rosie and his crew did a fantastic 

job with our golf course — those fairways and greens are something to be 

proud of. Mary Nichols, Chef Ben, and the restaurant staff pulled off nothing 

short of a miracle, working tirelessly to get the job done. The commitment of 

Billy and Conner to this club is tremendous, and I am so thankful to be at the 

helm of such a fun and productive team. Thank you, Kristin, for enhancing 

Meadia Heights. We appreciate everything you do. And lastly, working with 

Daniel Glick, Scott Reis, and Patty Watson has been an honor for me.  

On behalf of the entire staff, I would like to thank our membership for 

continuing to make Meadia Heights Your Home Away from Home.  

I hope you have a great holiday season.

SCOTT 
SKLAR

SCOTT SKLAR
Head Golf Professional
& Director of Membership

a message from



Join us in welcoming the newest members of the Meadia Heights family!

Choose a Partner Wisely –

Leading brands to better revenue.

325 N Queen St, Suite 102, Lancaster, PA 17603

717.517.9944  |  alphadogadv.com

Meadia Members: See Craig Trout for a complimentary
marketing or public relations assessment of how

a partnership with Alpha Dog can help you.

it’s important in both golf and business

WELCOME
NEW
MEMBERS new

Scott Bauer

Jason Cadwalader

Stewart Carter

Jared Foltz

Allene Gagliano

Jonathan Gehman

Taylor Hicks

TJ Jackson

Henry Krahnke

Morris Mantey

Patricia Pickett

William Pickett III

Beth Rider

Benjamin Rowe

Connor Rowe

Ethan Tardibuono

Bernie Weed

Jim Weinzetl

Nancy Witwer

Richard Witwer

George Zook

John Zook

Kevin Koehn

•	 z

Groundbreaking for Meadia Heights’ new swimming pool took place on August 17, and with  

each passing month, we’re getting a little bit closer to diving in. In September, the pool outline 

and digging were completed, and the foundation for the bar was poured. The pool concrete  

and foundation were poured in October, and by the time you read this, the pool walls and tile 

work should be completed. We'd like to send a huge thank-you to CGA Architects for all their 

work on this project so far. We’re excited to add this awesome amenity to our club, and we hope 

everyone is looking forward to spending next summer sipping drinks and splashing around 

the pool!

POOL!SEE YOU BY THE



president’s cup
Mark Will & Roger Harvey Jr. def  

John Hathaway & Jim Talbot 

—

fall one-day member guest 
Gross: KJ Stutz & Jeff Ator (71)

Net: Frank Dano III & Frank Dano IV (63)

—

mga shoot-out 
Jim Pennington Jr.

—

wga18 shoot-out 
Janice Leakway  

— 

senior day 
(Best 3 out of 5)
Co-Champions:  

Tom Holben (209) & Scott Dichter (209)

—

senior club championship 
Gross Division: KJ Stutz def Mark Moore

Net Division: Mark Moore def George Veronis
Super Senior Division: Ken Stutz def Scott Dichter

—

meadia cup 
MGA

Bob Miller def Mark Gast

WGA18
Kathy Holben def Liz Martin

—

wga9 cara cup  
(Best 2 out of 3)

Barbara Czepukaitis (65)

— 

wga18 old pal 
Julianne Futcher & Ann Schein def  

Lisa Dichter & Janice Leakway

—

mixed club championship 
Bob & Robin Stauffer (127) 

— 

ultimate better ball 
MGA

Mark Will & Roger Harvey Jr. (-14)

WGA18
Liz Martin & Ann Schein (-15)

—

junior club champion 
Ben Wilson

ryder cup
Day 1: Alternate Shot, Scramble 

Day 2: Better Ball, Singles 
Team: Globo Gym | Captain: Scott Sklar 

KJ Stutz, Greg Weidman, Dave Ranalli,  
Mike Chiodo, Mark Moore, Randy Rider,  

Craig Trout, Joe Rock, Rich Rider, Loi Banh, 
Jim Karpathios, Brian Cline, John Enck,  

Jim Zanghi, Fred Rudy, Tim Shoff,  
Ed Berryman, Scott Dichter, Tom Bell,  

Jim Talbot, Roger Harvey Jr., Dick Toriello, 
Bob Miller, Bob Stauffer, Terry Warco

—

solheim cup 
Day 1: Scramble 

Day 2: Better Ball, Singles 
Team: Blue | Captain: Scott Sklar 

Alicia Moranz, Katie Lapinsky,  
Joyce Hathaway, Cindy Moore,  

Mary Fleig, Cindy Dunn, Sylvia Stutz,  
Robin Stauffer, Denyse Keaveney,  

Ann Schein,  Sharon Barley

—

charter cup
(36-Hole Net Stroke Play Championship)

MGA
Championship Flight: Brady Erb  (Gross 140)

First Flight: Frank Dano (Net 140)
Second Flight: Bob Miller (Net 146)
Third Flight: Will McGrorty (Net 139)

WGA18
Championship Flight:  

Janice Leakway (Net 149)
First Flight: Cathy Figart (Net 133)

—

two-person scramble 
(36-Hole Net Championship) 

MGA
Gross: Dolan Wilson & Matt Wilson (130)

Net: Greg Weidman & Milton Goodwin (125)

WGA
Net: Suzette Crandall & Katie Lapinsky (131)

— 

wga9 club championship 
Joyce Hodgson

— 

club championship 
Championship Flight: Brady Erb

First Flight: Tom Holben
Second Flight: Aaron Zeamer

Third Flight: Scott Dichter
Ladies’ Championship Flight: Cindy Moore 
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ELEVATE YOUR 
OUTDOOR SPACE

717.288.2460
midatlantictimberframes.com/outdoor-spaces

imlending.com  |  2452 Noll Drive  |  Lancaster, PA 17603   |  NMLS MLO ID#560968

To learn more, contact fellow Meadia Heights member Nick Grouzes, Managing Director 
Direct Number: 717-413-1981  |  Email: ngrouzes@imlending.com

WE OFFER THE FOLLOWING 
LOAN PROGRAMS

• Residential Purchase and Refinances
• Fixed Rate, Adjustable-Rate Mortgages 

and Reverse Mortgage Loans
• Conventional, FHA, VA, USDA, Jumbo 

and  Construction Loans
• Financing for a Primary residence, 

second home and investment properties

YOUR 
DREAM HOME 

IS CLOSER 
THAN YOU 

THINK

THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR MEMBER-GUEST SPONSORS!

FE ATU R E D DR IN K

As the leaves change color and a chill creeps into the 
air, the flavors of apple and spice just seem right. This 
Autumn Bourbon Fizz is a wonderful, warming cocktail 
after a round of golf, on your Thanksgiving table, or 
for relaxing in front of a fire. 

1.	 Rim your glass with an orange wedge. 
2.	 Combine the cinnamon and sugar on a plate. 
3.	 Dip the rim of your glass in the cinnamon 

sugar to coat.
4.	 Fill a shaker with ice. 
5.	 Add the apple butter, Maker’s Mark, and  

a pinch of cinnamon. 
6.	 Shake well for 30 seconds. 
7.	 Pour the mixture into your glass. 
8.	 Top off with ginger ale. For a spicier kick,  

use ginger beer instead!

For the Rim
•	 Orange wedge
•	 1/2 tsp cinnamon
•	 1 TB sugar 

For the Drink
•	 2 oz Maker’s Mark	
•	 4 to 6 oz ginger ale
•	 3 TB apple butter
•	 Pinch of cinnamon



Why did you decide to join Meadia Heights? 
Rich: The club provided me the opportunity to be part 
of a great course, and the members are so welcoming.

Randy: I had been looking for a club for over three 
years, and Meadia fit everything I was looking for.  
Great people, great golf, and easy to get to.

What is your favorite Meadia Heights memory? 
Rich: Spending an entire weekend with three 
generations of Riders during the Member-Guest 
Tournament. My father Allen played with Larry Miller, 
my son Zachary played with Randy, and I played with 
my son Trent.

Randy: Member-Guest was special since we had three 
generations of Riders at the event.

Where did you grow up?  
Rich: Born in Fort Collins, Colorado, and lived in 
several different states before arriving in New Holland 
in 1979. I have been fortunate to live in several different 
states, but I grew up right here in Central PA.

Randy: Someone told me that you grew up where 
you learned to drive. If that is true, then New Holland, 

Pennsylvania. But I believe I am truly from Stillwater, 
Oklahoma, even though we moved from there when 
I was young.

What was your favorite television show growing 
up?  
Rich: Happy Days, The Dukes of Hazzard, and 
Monday Night Football.

Randy: Happy Days.

What is your favorite movie, book, or TV 
show now?  
  Rich: My favorite movie is The Sandlot.          	

  “You’re killing me, Smalls.”

Randy: The book The Coffee Bean. Easy to read and 
great message. Be a coffee bean.

What does your perfect breakfast look like? 
Rich: Two eggs over easy, hash browns, sausage,  
and toast.

Randy: Egg, bacon, and cheese toasted croissant 
sandwich. 

What are your favorite snacks?  
Rich: A spoonful of extra-chunky peanut butter or a 
Payday candy bar. 

Randy: Peanut M&M's.

If you could eat only one food for the rest of your  
life, what would it be? 
Rich: Grandma Rider’s grilled chuck roast.

Randy: Mom's spaghetti.

What’s the longest trip you’ve been on?  
Rich: A trip to Europe to watch both my boys play soccer.

Randy: A seven-day golf trip to Ireland.

What music do you put on when you want to 
get pumped? 
Rich: Chris Stapleton. 

Randy: “Down with the Sickness” by Disturbed, or 
anything by Metallica or Cadillac Three. 

Which household chore do you actually enjoy?  
Rich: Cooking. 

Randy: Mowing. It is the only time I get to disconnect.

What is the ideal age? 
Rich: I feel my current age is the best age, able to enjoy 
everything we have worked so hard to obtain.

Randy: 35.

What motivates you?  
Rich: To be the best I can be without regrets or 
compromising my beliefs. 

Randy: Making other people smile.

What are you grateful for?  
Rich: Time spent with family. 

Randy: Our close-knit family.

Brothers Rich and Randy Rider joined Meadia Heights 
in April of this year, and they’ve quickly fit right in at 
our home away from home. We asked a few questions 
to get to know them better and soon saw they have 
more in common than just golf, including a love of 
Happy Days, peanuts, and — of course — family.



When did you start at Meadia Heights, and why did 
you decide to work here? 
2016. Meadia is close to home, the people are friendly,  
and it has a nice atmosphere.

What is your favorite Meadia Heights memory? 
Skinny-dipping in the pool as a kid! We used to jump  
the fence, and we ran from the cops a few times. 

What do you like to do when you are not at work? 
I like to fish along the Conestoga River and have two 

canoes. I like to hike and ride bike too. My boat was lost 
in the last flood, but I was able to replace it with a 1970 
14-foot fiberglass V-bottom boat in September. It needs 
some work!

Where did you grow up? 
Lancaster. My father owned the Quarryville Inn when 
I was a kid, and I spent a lot of time there growing up. 
My grandfather had his own orchestra and was  
an instructor. 

What are some of your favorite holiday traditions from 
that time?  
Decorating the tree and house for Christmas, getting 
dressed up for Halloween, and setting off fireworks for the 
Fourth of July.
 
What is the best thing you have ever bought? 
My Ford Bronco! I totaled it in 1994 but rebuilt it.  
I recently bought an e-bike.

What is your favorite line from a book 
or movie? 
“I can do all things through Christ, 
who strengthens me.”

What food is underrated or 
underappreciated? 
Egg rolls. My favorite is shrimp.

What does your perfect burger have on it?  
Provolone cheese and A.1. Sauce. 

What was the last goal you achieved?  
I saved $10K! My next goal is to save $20K  
and buy a house. 

Where have you traveled?  
Deep sea fishing in the 
Chesapeake Bay as a kid. My 
dream is to live on  
a boat.

How do you unwind after a 
hard day?  
Grab my rod, go fishing by 
the creek, and enjoy a cold 
Löwenbräu Dark. A great day 
for me is being out on a boat, 
catching big fish. The largest 
I caught was a 40-pound 
carp in the Mill Creek.

What skill or talent 
would you most like to 
learn?  
How to brew beer.

What’s the most 
interesting period 
in history?  
Prehistoric times, 

when dinosaurs roamed the earth. I’m 
also intrigued with shipwrecks and 
would love to search for sunken treasure.

What was the last thing you were really 
excited about?  
Seeing my grandkids this past July. 
Conner, 5, and Brooklyn, 2, they live  

in Minnesota.  

What’s the best thing you’ve 
got going on in your life 

right now? 
The relationship with my 
girlfriend, Dawn. 



In 2022, Meadia Heights will mark 100 years as Lancaster’s Home Away 
from Home, and we’re honoring the occasion with our yearlong Centennial 
Celebration! We have some special themed events in store that you won’t 
want to miss, starting with our 1920s Speakeasy New Year’s Eve Party (see 

opposite page). Stay tuned for more details, and get ready for an incredible 
year of celebrating our club’s history.

centenni a l

NEW YEAR'S EVE

PARTY

TRY YOUR LUCK IN THE RITTER GRILLE 
CASINO, WITH BLACKJACK, CRAPS, 

ROULETTE & POKER WITH DEALERS.  

PRIZES AWARDED FOR  
THE MOST CHIPS AT THE END OF THE NIGHT! 

 
DANCE THE NIGHT AWAY,  

WITH A DJ SPINNING  
ALL YOUR FAVORITE SONGS. 

 
ENJOY COMPLIMENTARY CIGARS  

IN THE CIGAR LOUNGE ON THE PATIO. 

INDULGE IN HEAVY HORS D’OEUVRES  
& A CHAMPAGNE TOAST,  

INCLUDED WITH YOUR RESERVATION. 

 
DRINK SPECIALS ALL NIGHT!  

(CHARGED TO MEMBER ACCOUNT) 

 
TAKE HOME PRIZES & GIVEAWAYS,  

INCLUDING CIGAR HUMIDORS; A STAY OF UP TO 7 
DAYS AT MYRTLE BEACH; A TAILGATING PACK AGE 

OF A POPUP TENT, COOLER, CORNHOLE GAME, 
 AND CHAIRS; AND MORE!

JO IN US AT  TH E S PE A K E A S Y  A S W E R IN G IN 202 2  
A N D  M E A D I A  H EI G HT S’  CENTEN N I A L  CELEB R ATI O N!  

TH IS E V ENT  W ILL  B E TH E FIR S T  O F  M A N Y  
TO CO M M EM O R ATE TH E CLU B’S G R A N D O PEN IN G  IN  1 92 2 .

M A K E YO U R R E S E R VAT I O N S N O W |  717. 3 93. 9761

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 31
8:00pm to 1 2: 30am

PER  
PERSON

*$85
spe a k e asy theme
1920s

*

Veterans Brunch Honoring 
the War Years

1960s Sunday BBQ  
at the Pool

1920s Speakeasy Centennial 
New Year's Eve Party

Centennial Pro-Am

Centennial GalaTurn of the Century –  
Ladies’ Day

Driving Range Skills Competition 
with Hickory-Shafted Clubs

 

1970s Disco Fever Night

$75 d isc ou nte d rate for  
t he f i r st 75 re ser v at ions!

A Celebration  
a Century in the Making100

January

May

July

March

June

September October



IN THE BAG
W I T H

How old are your irons? 
My irons are brand new! TaylorMade, 
which I got fitted at Meadia.

Which is your favorite club? 
My favorite was my 5 hybrid. I’m still 
trying to find one with my new clubs!

What brand of ball are you 
currently playing? 
Titleist, but I can play with any golf 
ball — especially if it’s free!

What’s the story behind your 
favorite ball marker? 
I don’t have one!

How far do you hit your 7 iron? 
When I had a 7 iron in my bag, it was 
135 yards!

What’s your current handicap?  
15.

Lowest gross score for 18? 
83! I retired on a Monday and two 
days later was playing with my friend 
Julianne Futcher.

Which iron do you chip with? 
60-degree wedge or sand wedge.

 

Favorite hole at Meadia Heights? 
#7.

What snacks do you like to have on 
hand when playing? 
An apple and cashews (and a citron 
vodka at turn if I’m not playing well!).

Favorite professional golfer? 
My all-time favorite golfer was Arnie 
Palmer. Now I like Jordan Spieth. 

If you could play any course in 
the world for free, which one 
would it be? 
Augusta.

Favorite golf memory? 
Playing in Pinehurst for my 
60th birthday weekend 
with all my buds!

If your clubs could 
talk, what would they 
say? 
“Keep having fun 
playing golf with all 
your friends at Meadia 
Heights!”

EVERYTHING IS ROSIE
As I write this, it is early October, and the bulk 
of the golfing season is over. The leaves are 
starting to change and fall, and the worst of 
the summer is gone. 

What a summer it was! Temperatures went 
well above average for days on end, and it 
seemed the irrigation pump was running at 
a record pace. When it did rain, it was not a 
good soaking, only a half or quarter inch at a 
time. The weather was certainly a major factor 
in determining our course of action pertaining 
to mowing, spraying, and other tasks. It was 
certainly a challenging year.

Our fall projects have started and are 
progressing nicely. The greens have been 
aerated and top dressed and have recovered 
quite well. I have seeded some areas of rough 

just off of the fairway to establish better 
turf, and efforts will be made to maintain it 
throughout the season. Tees and aprons will 
be aerated, and the fairways will be verticut 
and fertilized. All of these plans will give us a 
better start for 2022.

Finally, on a personal note, I would like 
to humbly thank the membership for 
your generous gift of appreciation. Your 
caring words and kind gestures are deeply 
appreciated. I am truly pleased that everyone 
is satisfied with our work.

My Best to All, 

ROSIE
Golf Course Superintendent

NOW AVAILABLE IN THE PRO SHOP

Mary put up some seriously impressive stats during her decades-long career as a 
college women’s basketball head coach. (645 wins! PSAC East Coach of the Year 
six times!) Since retiring recently, could she be looking to do the same out on 
the course? We took a look inside her bag to see what makes her game.

Centennial Merchandise



Separate the upper body from the lower body by hinging from 
the hips, feeling as though you are getting ready to sit in a chair. 
Tilt your spine angle over the ball and check off this list:

	F Feet are shoulder-width apart

	F Toes are equal distance from the ball

	F Knees are flexed for versatility and effective turn

	F Hands and arms are relaxed 
 
 

 
The tempo of the backswing should be slow and smooth. The 
backswing is designed to load the energy, thus taking the club 
back low and slow. 
 
 
 
 
Transitioning the backswing into the downswing begins with 
a turn of the back foot and your hands leading the clubhead. 
I always like to say, “Swing with your back foot,” which helps 
bring your hands more forward and keeps the clubhead from 
coming down too early. 

The downswing is an accelerated motion allowing all of your 
momentum to take you to a full finish. It is important to note 
that the posture must be maintained, especially through impact, 
for maximum distance and accuracy.  
 
 
 
Hold your pose, allowing the momentum you created to finish 
on your front side. Ideally your belt buckle faces the target, or 
even left of your target, which solidifies that you have produced 
a full swing.

BY SCOTT SKLAR
Head Golf Professional

2021
SOCIAL 
EVENTS
Golf may be winding down for the year, but we still have exciting social events to 
look forward to! Whether it’s our year-end Awards Ceremony or the Centennial 
New Year's Eve Party — the kickoff of our Centennial Celebration — there are still 
plenty of opportunities to get together with your fellow Meadia members.

NOVEMBER DECEMBER

Chef Ben brings the flavors of Italy to  
Meadia with a four-course wine dinner, 
featuring ravioli, arancini, and other  
delizioso favorites. Call for availability: 
717.393.9761.

Join us for a fun evening as we honor 2021’s  
big winners and show our appreciation for  
all of our Meadia Heights members.

Come enjoy some fine cigars and  
fellowship before you gather with the  
family for Thanksgiving.

It’s the Cigar Club’s Annual Cigar Exchange!  
Will you discover a new favorite?

What’s the password? This will be a  
New Year’s Eve party like no other, kicking  
off our Centennial Celebration with a 
speakeasy-themed night of casino games, 
dancing, prizes, and more.

5th - Annual Awards Ceremony  
& Member Appreciation Night

29th - Cigar Club24th - Cigar Club

18th - Italian Wine Dinner

31st - Centennial  
New Year’s Eve Party



Want to Highlight Your Business
to Fellow Meadia Heights Members?

Limited advertising spots are available in the Spring 2022 issue of Bump & Run.
For more information, contact Alpha Dog Advertising at 717.517.9944 or koconnor@alphadogadv.com.

Bump & Run is proudly printed by Intellicor Communications and created by Alpha Dog Advertising.

• Special Pricing for Meadia Heights 

members and their families

• 10% off parts and accessories with 

the purchase of any vehicle

• Free lifetime PA inspections with 

the purchase of any vehicle

• Specializing in Ram trucks —  

unique models and custom work  

for commercial use

ProvidenceAutos.com
804 Lancaster Pike | (717) 284-9900

See Tom Van Eck to get 
your best deal on a new 
or used vehicle!

WE TREAT MEADIA FRIENDS  
LIKE FAMILY


